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To All United Flight Attendants: 
 
The August 31, 2009 voluntary furlough award process is complete. Voluntary furloughs in increments 
of 10, 20, 22 and 30 months have been awarded to 1,926 eligible flight attendants. The furlough begins 
Aug. 31, 2009. Furlough award lists can be accessed from the Onboard home page on SkyNet.  

The most junior voluntary furlough award has an SW seniority date of 1/21/2008.  The most junior flight 
attendant awarded by duration is as follows:  

Duration Seniority of Most Junior Flight Attendant 
Awarded this Duration 

10 months 4/14/1991 
20 months 5/28/2007 
22 months 6/25/2007 
30 months 1/21/2008 

Flight attendants will receive a voluntary furlough confirmation letter at their permanent address, along 
with detailed instructions for completing the voluntary furlough checkout process. In the meantime, 
LOAINF (status code NV) and FDWH screens in Unimatic will be updated with furlough status 
information by end of business on Tuesday, July 21.  

As we had insufficient number of eligible bids to cover the active voluntary furloughs, partnership 
awards will be evaluated on domicile need and cost effectiveness of the partnership program in 
aggregate. The Partnership bid period closes at 0800 on July 23.  

If it is necessary to involuntarily furlough flight attendants, we will make that announcement by July 24.  

Thank you to all of our flight attendants who volunteered to take advantage of this furlough. 

 
 
 
 
 
Mark Kilayko 
Managing Director 
Crew Scheduling and Support  


